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Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) 
 Saturday— 2:45-3:15pm Ss Peter & Paul, Dimock  

4:00-4:40pm at Sacred Heart, Parkston   
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact the Pastor to schedule Class and Baptism. 

 Sacrament of Matrimony  
Contact the Pastor at least 6 months before the proposed 

Wedding date to begin Marriage Instructions. 
Sacrament of the Sick 

If you know that you are going into the hospital for a procedure,                           
contact the pastor for Anointing of Sick. 

**Parish Bulletin/Calendar/Schedule {for both parishes} can be viewed on line 

www.parishesonline.com 

SH Parish Hall Rental…..Please contact 
Parish Office at 928-3676. 

SsPP Parish Hall Rental…..Please con-
tact Kevin & Becky Murtha 928-3330 

KC Hall Rental .. Please contact: New 

contact persons Dennis  & Joyce Wagner 
@ 928-7371 or 933-1010  NOTE CHANGE!   

*Josh Christensen cell  605-660-3570. 

Parish    
Secretary   
Parkston 

 

Office   Hours   

Monday—Friday 

8:00am—12 noon 

1:00-4:30pm  
 

  

For information regarding  

Sacred Heart Cemetery in Parkston or 
St. Mary’s Cemetery west of Parkston 
contact Russ Kurtenbach at 928-3141. 
 

For Holy Rosary Cemetery in Tripp 
(officially named Cathedral Ceme-

tery), contact Ed Magera at 935-6724. 

6th  Sunday of Easter 
May 1, 2016 

 

 

Pray for Peace in the Womb and the World! 

 

Father, may every day of the rest of my life  
be a sacrifice pleasing to You. Amen 

Parishes information: 
 

Parish Secretary:  JoAnn Hoffman    

       (Bookkeeper and DRE) 
 Bulletin announcements in by Thursday noon 

                 e-mail sacredheart@santel.net                                                                                 
 

Bookkeeper (SsPP Dimock ):  Deb Neugebauer 

Cell # 770-1183  home # 227-4621 
 

DRE (SsPP Dimock):  Trish Neugebauer   

        227-4257 

   Tricia.Neugebauer@k12.sd.us 



Greetings in our Risen Lord!   
Thank you to all who helped out/attended the 25th anniversary celebration last weekend for Dea-
con Barry and myself.  Thank you for all the prayers, cards, gifts, greetings and laughing at my jokes! 
(=  Special thanks to JoAnn Hoffman for all the behind the scenes prep work she did beforehand.  I'll 
be looking for helpers to prepare for her retirement party in late June.  If you'd like to be a helper, 
please let me know.  Never too early to start enlisting help.   
 

Speaking of help:  I'm exhorting everyone in Sacred Heart parish to please pray that we have some-
one or some persons step up to fill the position that takes over some of the work that JoAnn does--
some office hours and duties, along with DRE/CYO/Safe Environment/Social events/fundraisers for 
Sacred Heart parish etc.  (See more description below).  Paid hours/part time--will vary but probably 

in the 15 to 20 hrs. per week/time put in can sometimes be flexible.  Please contact me at the parish 
office as soon as possible. Remember, please pray! 
 

I'm looking forward to the employee/volunteer complementary appreciation suppers for both parishes 
(May 4th at Sacred Heart and May 11th at Ss. Peter & Paul)--6pm social  6:30pm meal. (To be held in 
the hall for each parish) Sign up sheets are in the entryways of the two churches--May 2nd deadline so 
we can get in our orders for the food from the caterer. 
 

Health update: Friday, April 22nd, I checked into the hospital at Parkston.  I had a CTscan done.  It 
showed that in my lower left quadrant I have "epiploic appendagitis" (basically chronic inflammation 

of appendages connected to the lower colon).  It was quite painful, but not nearly as bad 
now.  There isn't much that can be done other than wait for the inflammation to hopefully go away 
on it's own (typically 3 to 14 days) and have the assistance of some pain medication.  I keep the 
chancellor and bishop updated on my health issues too.  Thanks for your prayers! 
 

Thank you, again, to all our DRE’s & CCD teachers, including substitutes, for the school year.  Our 
last CCD class was this past Wednes-
day. 

Discernment Retreat 
What is God calling you to in your life? Would you like try to figure it out? Consider 
coming to Sacred Heart Monastery in Yankton, South Dakota. The Benedictine Sisters 

are offering a discernment retreat that starts May 20
th

 and continues through the 

22
th

.  If you are interested in registering for this retreat, please contact S. Clarice Korg-

er no later then May 18
th

. Applicants need to be Catholic women of at least 20 years of 

age. This retreat is free of charge. Email:  shmyank-
ton.vocationdirector@gmail.com  Telephone:  605-668-6092 

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat –May 13-15, 2016- Strictly Confidential.  A safe, loving, non
-judgmental environment.  Open to men, women, mothers, fathers, grandparents who 
have been affected by abortion. Non-denominational.  Sponsored by Catholic Family 
Services.  For registration materials & more information, call Margi at 605-988-3775 or 
1-800-700-7867 or email mculhane@sfcatholic.org                                                                                                                          
GRIEVING LOSS FROM SUICIDE   April 19-May 24, 2016 from 6:30 – 8:30pm at Catho-
lic Family Services, 523 N. Duluth Ave., Sioux Falls, SD.   A program for families who 
have lost a loved one from suicide.  The suddenness of the death, the confusion and 
the painful reactions are significant topics of the program.  This is a time when profes-
sional support is needed.  Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran.  Non-denominational.  Cost- 
Donation Call 988-3775 or email cfs@sfcatholic.org with any questions or to register. 
 
 

 

GRIEVING THE LOSS OF A SPOUSE Six Tuesday evenings from 6:30pm – 8:30 pm.   
June 7– July 12, 2016 at Catholic Family Services, 523 N Duluth, Sioux Falls.  Directed 
by Dr. Marcie Moran. This program is for adults who have lost a spouse and are trying 
to cope with the pain of separation and loss.  Role change and loneliness are second-
ary losses which can complicate the grieving process.  The program will offer assis-
tance in coping with this change and making healthy readjustments. Non-
denominational- Cost –Donation.  Call 988-3775 or 1-800-700-7867 to register  

Broom Tree 2016 Schedule… Silent Retreat Schedule:  Wom-
en’s: May 12-15, June 16-19, August 11-14, September 15-18, October 21-

23, Nov. 3-6; Men’s: August 18-21, Sept. 22-25, November 17-20. Day of 
Recollection Broom Tree Days of Recollection begin at 10 a.m. and in-

clude conferences, time for Adoration, Mass, and an opportunity for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation. The day ends in mid-afternoon. Because lunch is served, we ask that 

you please register. A prayerful donation is requested.  Days of Recollection: - - Di-
rected by Dr. Teri Kemmer    May 10:    July 26: Marriage- The Anchor of Family Life - 
Fr Joe Forcelle  Aug.16:   Sept. 13:    October 11:    Nov. 15:   Dec. 6: Directed by Fr 
Jones  

CCD: We have completed another year of CCD.     
 

Thank You to our teachers at Sacred Heart:  

 

   Preschool Jari Mahoney & Karen VanZee 
    Kindergarten       Brittney Henke 
    1st Grade Leslie Mechtenberg, Bev Weiss {co-teach} 
   2nd Grade            Angie Monson  
   3rd Grade Carrie Oakley, Heather Prunty {co-teach} 
   4th Grade   Dave Schreiner 
   5th Grade Welissha Bacon  helper Denise Weber 

   6th Grade          Tammy Sommer helper Nicole Boettcher 
   7th Grade Amber Weber 
   8th Grade Jeff Murtha 
   9th Grade Michelle Buchmann 
   10th Grade Fr. Rader 
   11th Grade Collin Newton, Barb Dundas 
  12th Grade Annie Reiner 
 

Substitutes: Deacon Barry  Wagner, Collin Newton, 
  Linda Cap, Chris Newton 
DRE  JoAnn Hoffman 
 

 Thank You to our teachers at Ss. Peter & Paul:  

  1st Grade      Becky Murtha 
  3rd & 4th Grade    Betsy Raymond  
   5th & 6th Grade    Michelle Neugebauer  

   7th  Grade     Jeff Clendening 

   8th & 9th Grade   Tom Fergen  
     

DRE  Trish Neugebauer 
 

****Remember your registrations for Totus Tuus  

Myself, Doris and our family would like to thank all 
our fellow parishioners of Sacred Heart, Ss. Peter & 
Paul and the former Holy Rosary for all the support 
and encouragement you have given us the last 25 
years. On April 24th for a very blessed day that start-
ed with Holy Mass and ended with plenty to eat and 
a time of sharing. Thank you for the cards and gifts 
we received and may Jesus walk with each of you as 
we journey on.  

Remember, Jesus loves you…. Deacon Barry 

Deacon Henry Knapp, Deacon Barry, Fr. Rader,  

Deacon  Harold Pardew 

mailto:shmyankton.vocationdirector@gmail.com
mailto:shmyankton.vocationdirector@gmail.com
mailto:cfs@sfcatholic.org


  May Calendar Events 

5/1 10am Mass SH CDA Sunday–  

5/1 11am SH hall CDA Mother /Daughter breakfast 

5/2   Registration deadline for SSPP meal. 

5/4 6pm SH hall  SH volunteer appreciation social & meal 

5/5 7pm SH hall  CDA May crowning and meeting 

5/8 9am SsPP hall Breakfast in hall 

5/8 10am SH Senior Mass 

5/9 8pm KC Hall KC meeting changed to Monday 

5/11 6pm SsPp hall SsPP volunteer appreciation social & meal 

Catholic Home Missions Collections   was April 
23rd & 24th. Inserted in last week’s bulletin is your 
mission envelope, bring it back, or use one of your 
own clearly marked “Home Missions.” This collection 
helps support missions here in the United States.   
Without this appeal poorer dioceses in the US cannot  
sustain vital youth programs. This collection helps sup-
port missions here in the United States. About 45% of 
dioceses in the US are classified home mission, not 

able to support basic pastoral needs. There are many places in America 
where the Catholic Church struggles.   Please give generously to help 
sustain the Church in America. 

 

SsPP Breakfast ...Sunday, May 8th following 8am Mass. Spon-
sored by Catholic United Financial council. Everyone welcome. 
  

F.Y.I. ….   Senior Masses will be May 8th  10am for both parishes.  It will 
be held in Parkston per request of SsPP students and families.  
Seniors line up back of church. SH seniors are to meet in the 
parish hall at 9:45am. Bring graduation gown to  wear. You will 
process into church.  
 

TOTUS TUUS  A   summer catechetical youth program,     
 

Save the dates  Forms were sent home from CCD, Wednesday.           
 

Will be held at Sacred Heart Church  July 10th—13th.   
For those going into Kindergarten up to 6th grade, we are offering 4 
day option; going Monday to Thursday from 9am-2:30pm 

Junior & Senior High School Sessions will be Sunday,  to Wednesday,  
From 7-9:30 pm. Confirmation retreat Friday evening+ Saturday till 
after 5pm Mass 

TOTUS TUUS  Will be held at Ss Peter & Paul church  July 
24h— 28th. .   A 5 day retreat 
 

CF.S.A.  2016   Our parish goals are: at Sacred Heart $41,900.00; we 
are at 82% of goal with 46% participation.  At Ss Peter & Paul goal is 
$18,000.00. we are 75% of goal.  
I am confident we will exceed this goal, but we need the help of eve-
ryone. Remember any amount raised above our goal stays in the 
parishes.  

A Family Perspective by Bud  Today Jesus gives this advice: 
“Do not let your hearts be troubled.”  Worry and anxiety can 
consume our lives preventing us from seeing the love which sur-
rounds us and binds us to one another.  Don’t miss the forest for 
the trees. We are living today what we worried about yesterday. 

May: The Month of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary. May crowning and other special May events in 
honor of Mary, such as public recitation of the rosary 
stem from the late 18th century. Sadly, such communal 
events are more rare today, but we can take the 
month of May as an opportunity to renew our own 
devotion to the Mother of God by dusting off our ro-

saries and adding a few more prayers to our daily routine. 
 

Welcome to Easton Gregory Wagner, son of Steve & 
Rose Wagner and brother of Emma. Who was Bap-
tized at Sacred Heart on Saturday. 

May the Lord hold you in his hands. 
 

Welcome to Willard (Curly) Schoenfelder who re-
cently moved to Parkston. Welcome to our parish 
family. 

CDA Meeting….Thursday, May 5th, 7:00pm. We will meet in 
hall then go to church for devotion in honor of Mary. Report 
from State Convention.  Lunch committee is Paulette Hohn and 
Kay Akre, Jean Roth.  
 

KC meeting night & time changed…to Monday, May 9th at  
8:00pm in the KC Hall. {So members can spend time with their 
mothers, and time to come in from the field} 
 

SH Altar Society  Band I serves the next funeral.        
SH Altar Society: remember to pay your dues of $10.00 
 

Remember God DOES NOT go on vacation from you, so 
why would you from God?  
Mass Times on the Road...Out of town and not sure what 
time mass is in that town?  Go to web site www.sfcatholic.org 
click on MASS TIMES, then select the city you are looking for.  If 
in a different diocese go to www.parishesonline.com  Follow 
prompts to select city you are looking for. 

 

Prayer Line….call if you are in need of extra prayers if sick or 
suffering.  Contact Deacon Barry or Doris Wagner. Home line 928
-3730 or deacon’s cell 770-9990.  
MATT MAHER “THE SINNERS AND SAINTS” Tour coming to Mount 
Marty College! Mount Marty College is preparing to welcome Matt 
Maher and “The Saints and Sinners Tour” to campus for a special night 
of music and worship in Cimpl Arena on Wednesday, May 4, at 7:00 
p.m. This tour is on the heels of Matt Maher’s three GRAMMY® nomina-
tions this year, including “Best Contemporary Christian Music Album” 
for his project Saints And Sinners (2015). The album also produced the 
No. 1 radio single, GRAMMY®-nominated and Dove Award winning 

Employee /Volunteer Appreciation  Dinners  

For Who? Anyone and everyone, young & old who helps out in any way  

SH ~ Wednesday, May 4th   SH Parish Hall   6:00pm Social      6:30pm Dinner   
Mass @ 5:15pm @ SH     

  

Ss Peter & Paul Dimock/Ethan will be May 11th.  

Parish Hall   6:00pm Social      6:30pm Dinner   
Registration deadline is Monday May 2nd sheets at SsPP entrances   

 

Spouses and families of volunteers / employees are welcome too.  
 

{Usher, EM, Cantor, Organist, Rosary leaders, Mass servers,  candle & flower  attendants, decorators, care givers,  
 Etc. etc. etc.} 



5/2 Mon   No Mass 

5/3 Tues 5:15pm SsPP d. Mike Howe 

5/4 Wed 5:15pm SH d. Rick Mechtenberg      not time change 

5/5 Thur. 8:30am SH d.  Bill Fergen 

  8:30am SsPP d. Victor Weber 

5/6 Fri. 9:30am TNH d.  Ed & Margaret Heisinger 

5/7 Sat. 10:00am BM d. Hafner & Maxwell families   

  5:00pm SH Parishioners    

5/8 Sun. 8:00 am SsPP d. Arthur Hohn 

  10:00am SH Senior Class 

Out of the mouths of babes 
A mother was watching her four-year-old child playing outside 
in a small plastic pool half filled with water. He was happily 
walking back and forth across the pool, making big plashes. Sud-
denly, he stopped, stepped out of the pool, and began to scoop 
water out of the pool with a pail. 
“Why are you pouring the water out, Johnny?” the mother asked.  
“Cause my teacher said Jesus walked on water. And this water 

won’t work,” the boy replied.  Rev. Woody McKay, Stone Mountain, GE 
 

En route with the family to church, a five-year-old boy was told that this would be a spe-
cial day because a neighbor’s baby girl, Brenda was to be blessed. 
The little boy was looking forward to the occasion, but fell asleep during the service. 
When he awoke, he told his mother, “I’m sorry I fell asleep and missed Brenda getting 
blasted!”  Jean W. Spencer, Camarillo Ca 
 

I took my three-year-old granddaughter, Denise, to my church’s Thanksgiving celebra-
tion. Cans and boxes of food and pumpkins were stacked around the altar; and I explained 
to Denise that the food was for poor people who didn’t have enough to eat. 
 When the choir began to process toward the altar, Denise cried out: “Look Grandma! 
Here come the poor people now!” -Shirley Thomsen, Vancouver, WA 
 

After a Vacation Bible School teacher read the story of the prodigal son, she asked, “What 
does it mean to ‘waste your substance on riotous living?’” 
Seven-year-old Tim spoke up: “It means to spend all your money on bubble gum.” 
 

A Sunday school teacher asked her class, “Does anyone here know what we mean by sins 
of omission?” 
A small girl replied::  “Aren’t those the sins we should have committed, but didn’t?”  -Catherine Hall 
 

A Sunday school teacher challenged her children to take some time on Sunday afternoon to write a letter to God. They were to bring back 
their letter the following Sunday. One little boy wrote: “Dear God, we had a good time at church today. Wish You could have been there.”  -
Rev. Richard L. Hadfield, Plainfield, PE 
 

From the Funny Side of Golf. 
You can always tell a golfer in church. He is the one who uses an interlocking grip when he puts his hands together to pray. 
 

They say it’s no sin to play golf on Sunday, but the way some golfers play it’s a crime. 
 

Franklin P. Adams defined middle-age as when you are too young to take up golf and too old to rush up to the tennis net. 
 

Liturgical Ministers   May  7th & 8th 
Sat. 5:00pm SH 
Lector:  Bart Laber Video:  Duane Stadlman 
 Carol Gilman Gift Carrier:   Verna, Steve Bormann, Tom G. 
 EM:     Roger Waltman Jim Heck  JoAnn Heck  
Servers: Noah Mahoney Usher: Roger Waltman Mike Thury 
 Logan Mahoney  M/M Wayne Tiede 
 Rachel Mahoney  M/M Paul Thury 
 

Sun. 8:00am  SsPP {Dimock}   
Rosary:   Jane Zwinger   Lector: Callie Hohn 
Greeters: Tim & Millie Wermers EM:   Bob Schloenfleder 
Ushers: Kevin Murtha Keith Wermers Charles Weber 
Gift Carrier:   M/M Jerome Weber 

Servers: Becca Weber Brianna Weber Gabe Neugebauer 
Sun. 10:00am  SH    
Lector:  Annie Reiner  Video:  Alex Scott 
 Karleen Murtha Gift Carrier:   Senior class 
EM:   Rose Walz Chuck Murtha Darcey Murtha 
Servers:   Hallie Newton Usher:    Doug Baumiller Todd Lucas 
 Cole Prunty  Scott Hohn Francis Froehlich 
 Connor Prunty  Jeff Murtha Katie Murtha 

 Church Support:4/17/16 
SsPP               $    1,052.00          SH    Adult       $         3,030.00     
          Loose    $        26.00                     Loose      $           207.17       
                 Youth       $            32.00    
Total            $     1,078.00                Total            $        3,269.17           
                                                          CFSA          $           875.00 
                                                  Home Mission    $           505.00 


